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February 25, 2021 

Edward R. Vogel, Vice President 
ervogel@vogeldisposal.com 
Tri-County Landfill, Inc.  
159 TCI Park Drive 
Grove City, PA 16127 

Re: Issuance Letter 
Tri-County Landfill, Inc.  
Pine & Liberty Townships, Mercer County 
Plan Approval Application No. 43-292B 
APS ID: 1032637 Auth ID:  1343780 

Dear Mr. Vogel, 

Enclosed is Plan Approval No. 43-292B, issued by the Department of Environmental Protection 
authorizing the proposed construction and temporary operation of the Air Quality related aspects 
of the landfill and associated operations.    

Any person aggrieved by this action may appeal the action to the Environmental Hearing 
Board (Board), pursuant to Section 4 of the Environmental Hearing Board Act, 35 P.S. § 
7514, and the Administrative Agency Law, 2 Pa.C.S. Chapter 5A.  The Board’s address 
is:  

Environmental Hearing Board  
Rachel Carson State Office Building, Second Floor 
400 Market Street  
P.O. Box 8457  
Harrisburg, PA 17105-8457  

TDD users may contact the Environmental Hearing Board through the Pennsylvania 
Relay Service, 800-654-5984.    

Appeals must be filed with the Board within 30 days of receipt of notice of this action 
unless the appropriate statute provides a different time.  This paragraph does not, in and 
of itself, create any right of appeal beyond that permitted by applicable statutes and 
decisional law.   

A Notice of Appeal form and the Board's rules of practice and procedure may be obtained 
online at http://ehb.courtapps.com or by contacting the Secretary to the Board at 717-787-
3483.  The Notice of Appeal form and the Board's rules are also available in braille and 
on audiotape from the Secretary to the Board.  
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Mr. Vogel - 2  - February 25, 2021 

IMPORTANT LEGAL RIGHTS ARE AT STAKE. YOU SHOULD SHOW THIS 
DOCUMENT TO A LAWYER AT ONCE.  IF YOU CANNOT AFFORD A LAWYER, YOU 
MAY QUALIFY FOR FREE PRO BONO REPRESENTATION.  CALL THE SECRETARY 
TO THE BOARD AT 717-787-3483  

FOR MORE INFORMATION.  YOU DO NOT NEED A LAWYER TO FILE A NOTICE OF 
APPEAL WITH THE BOARD.  

IF YOU WANT TO CHALLENGE THIS ACTION, YOUR APPEAL MUST BE 
FILED WITH AND RECEIVED BY THE BOARD WITHIN 30 DAYS OF 
RECEIPT OF NOTICE OF THIS ACTION.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact David Balog, 
P.E., the Region’s New Source Review Chief at 814.332.6328.

Sincerely,  

Eric A. Gustafson 

Eric A. Gustafson  
Regional Manager  
Air Quality Program 

cc:  File/AQ/Facilities/Permit/43-292B 
 HSBG/AQ Permits Section  
NWRO AQ Operations Section  (emailed) 


